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On October 1, 2019, Hollis Officers responded to an Ames Rd address for a report of a
past tense burglary. A resident arrived home and found that someone had forced entry into
the home. Officers learned that firearms, along with other items, had been removed from
the home. Later in that same day, one of the firearms was recovered in Massachusetts
during a separate investigation being conducted by the Massachusetts State Police.

The Hollis Police Department, with the help of the Massachusetts State Police, were able
to identify a suspect in the Hollis burglary. An arrest warrant for the crime of Burglary was
subsequently issued for Joshua Peno, 27, of Nottingham NH.

On July 28, 2020, Peno was taken into custody in Manchester NH. He was transported to
the Hollis Police Department for processing. He refused the services of a bail
commissioner and was transported to the Hillsborough County House of Corrections to
await his arraignment in Hillsbourough County (South) Superior Court.



